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MEADOW LAKE AIRPORT (kFLY)
13625 Judge Orr Road,  Meadow Lake Airport (kFLY),  Falcon/Peyton, Colorado 80831-6051
www.MeadowLakeAirport.com
Newsletter  -  Fall  -  2014
MLAA  Membership  Notes

Flights West:  By now most of you know that we lost two more of our long time members over the past few months: Ken Pearce and Mark Shook.  Both were instrumental in their involvement and support to our airport and organization and both will be missed.  Our condolences and best wishes go out to their families.

New Members:  We’d like to welcome the following new members to the Meadow Lake Airport Association:

Jason Blair
13975 Judge Orr (red barn)


Mike Barr
8112-110 Airpark Heights

Ronen & Pam Flat
8234-E1/B3/B8/B10

Scott Henderson
7941 Delta Wing Point

Jeff Hundley
7920-23 Cessna Dr
James Lemons
8234-B12 Cessna Dr
Richard & Patricia Martin
  7920-24 Cessna Dr
Roy & Teresa Molter
8112-100 Airpark Hts

Tim Peterson
8112-120 Airpark Hts

Joe Powers
7920-25 Cessna Dr
Douglas Ringering
8234-B7 Cessna Dr
Board Appointment:  Mark’s passing has created a vacancy on the Board of Directors.  In accordance with Section IV-7 of the Bylaws, the Board has appointed Brad Henry for the remainder of the term.  We’ve asked Brad to take on a new role specifically to provide liaison to the Board with all the various activities and clubs on Meadow Lake Airport.  This does not preclude any airport user from attending Board and AOG (Airport Operators Group) meetings, but rather to ensure that their activities are represented in our discussions and planning for the airport.
KFLY Calendar:  Several informal get-togethers and burger-burns were held by various groups last summer, and the Board would like to encourage that general aviation kinship and comradery.  Any aviation groups, type-clubs, flying groups, etc., that would like to use the public ramp and MLAA hangar facilities are encouraged to contact any Board member and get on next year’s calendar.  We plan to publish Meadow Lake activities and promote our grass-roots aviation.

Cessna Drive Access Gate:  The security cameras are up now (Thank you CDoT) and the gate will soon be back in operation.  Remember that the remote clickers work all the time … otherwise during the daytime, simply push the “OPEN” button, and at night, enter the activation code. A new code will be published when the gate is re-activated.
Residential Through-the-Fence:  Our revised draft “Access & Use Agreement” has been reviewed and approved by the FAA.  An update meeting will be scheduled with homeowners in the near future.

Pilot  Safety  Notes
We need to note that we have received several calls this summer expressing concern about what was assumed to be Meadow Lake aircraft … flying low and at full power over residences in the area and “joining up” on other aircraft unannounced (and unwanted).  Our response is first, to educate the callers that the airport’s responsibility is limited to providing a safe environment for aircraft to take-off and land and that we have NO authority over the pilots (that may or may not actually be from Meadow Lake), and second, that the Pilot-In-Command is solely responsible in the operation of his or her aircraft.  Generally, we reach an understanding and they acknowledge that they just wanted to be heard.  But let’s be aware of the attention that we are now getting and try to be good neighbors.

We’ve also been advised that an “EZ-type” aircraft has “joined” up on USAFA training aircraft on a number of occasions over the past few months.  The Academy is considering this to be a significant violation of safety standards and FARs, and is investigating courses of action.  We advised them that we would publish this notice.

Capital  Improvement  Plan  (CIP)
Master Plan/ALP Update (CDoT: $95K)  The “Update” is underway and Jviation has completed the draft of Chapter 1 – Intro (Meadow Lake Background) and Chapter 2 – General Aviation National.  “Alternatives” for Meadow Lake’s future growth are being developed by Jviation and reviewed by the Board.  
Runway Design – Phase I (GeoTech Study) (CDoT: $50K)  The “core & bore” in September went well and we were pleased to discover 5-5 ½” of asphalt that is fairly good shape for its age.  The base also looks good.  The final report from Ground Investigations and Jviation should be available shortly.
Significant cuts in available funds from CDoT and the need to rebuild our reserve for the required “sponsor match” has resulted in the following realignment of our CIP projections using FAA Airport Improvement Program (AIP) and Colorado Discretionary Aviation (CDAG) Grants:
2015:
AIP/CDAG
Runway Design – Phase II (Engineering/Rehab Design) ($166,666: AIP $150,000 - CDAG $8,333 - MLAA $8,333) … to fund design and engineering of the upcoming Runway 15/33 Rehab project.


( *** We will need MLAA volunteers to help with runway/taxiway crack filling *** )
2016:
AIP/CDAG
carryover to 2017 for Runway Maintenance project



( *** We will need MLAA volunteers to help with runway/taxiway crack filling *** )

2017:
AIP/CDAG
Main Runway Pavement Maintenance.  (est’d $1,759,661: AIP $600,000 - CDAG $1,025,361 - MLAA $150,966)  It is too early to report on the actual plans to resurface the main runway, but we want everyone to start thinking about this very significant project for Meadow Lake.  Asphalt runways are normally expected to have a 15-20 year life span.  Our runway is 24 years old and our CIP currently requests grant funding for 2017.  This includes an estimated $150K “local” match from the airport sponsor (i.e: MLAA).  The Board is working hard to rebuild our runway reserve so that a Special Assessment will not be required, but we need everyone to be diligent in submitting their annual assessments, and to look for ways to volunteer where appropriate to help us keep our costs down.
2018:
AIP/CDAG
carryover to 2020 for Taxiway Alpha Maintenance project



( *** We will need MLAA volunteers to help with taxiway crack filling *** )

2019
CDAG:
MIRL replacement.  (est’d $500,000: CDAG $450,000 – MLAA $50,000)


AIP
carryover to 2020 for Taxiway Alpha Maintenance project




( *** We will need MLAA volunteers to help with taxiway crack filling *** )
2020
AIP/CDAG:
Taxiway Alpha Pavement Maintenance.  (est’d $1,219,971:  FAA $450,000 - $672,974 - MLAA $96,997)
2021
AIP/CDAG:
Taxiway Bravo Extension and/or Transient Ramp (Phase II).  (est’d $417,000:  FAA $150,000 - $233,633 - MLAA $33,367)
2022
AIP/CDAG:
more Taxiway Bravo Extension and/or Transient Ramp (Phase II).  (est’d $417,000:  FAA $150,000 - $233,633 - MLAA $33,367)

AEFCO Education Grant

While we are discussing Grants, we should also note the tremendous results that AEFCO has achieved with the $50,000 Educational Grant they received from CDoT last fall.  The additional monies have enabled the all-volunteer staff to significantly expand the program and the results have been notable.  Over the past 12 months 16 students have passed FAA written exams, 13 have soloed, 8 have received their Private Pilot Certificates and 1 has earned an advanced rating (Jeremy Bushnell - CFI) ... see www.AEFCO.org for more details.

AEFCO has applied for a similar grant again this year, and expanded it slightly to include a computer learning lab (an online subscription with appropriate computers is now required for test simulation).  With the tightened purse strings on grant funds available (and it is possible that there may not be any educational grants this year), it really improves AEFCO’s chances with a show of in-house support for the program.  Therefore, MLAA Board would like to remind all MLAA members and supporters that AEFCO is a designated 501c(3) and that donations to this program may be tax-deductible.  They anticipate applying for $60,000 for 2015 (including $10,000 for the computer lab) and our goal is for the MLAA to raise an 80% match, i.e.; $12,000.  If you can consider a year-end tax-deductible charitable donation, we request your assistance in supporting this tremendous program.  Donations can be submitted using the form attached to this newsletter.
EAA CHAPTER 72   (EAA 72)
Stay up on the activities of EAA Chapter 72,  Visit our website at http://eaa72.org, sign up for the electronic newsletter, and above all join EAA Chapter 72.  This month our meetings move from Tuesday evening to Saturdays for the winter, a move that we are considering making permanent for all our meetings.  Mark & I are holding the program at our hangar with a demo of applying graphic details to your aircraft.  The meeting will start at 9:00 am Saturday November 22nd.  More information will be in the EAA 72 newsletter.

Email Jim Steward at jim@kdsteward.com if you have questions.
AVIATION EDUCATION FOUNDATION OF COLORADO   (AEFCO)
AEFCO, as it is known around Meadow Lake, has 35 students this year preparing to become private pilots.  The class meets Saturdays, twice per month.  We know that many of you have ground school or other knowledge and experience of the required topics.  New volunteers are coming to us as instructors.  Please take a look at the schedule at http://aefco.org/docs/classoutlines/classSchedule.html to see where you can help!
We encourage you to stop by the MLAA Hangar and see our students in action, or visit our website at http://aefco.org.  Contact Richard Martin at (719) 683-6587 or email wemartin@sprintmail.com for additional information.
HIGH FLIGHT SOARING CLUB   (HFSC)
More information is available on the website:  http://highflights.com  or contact John Scott
HYDROWINCH  -  SOARING EAGLE FOUNDATION   (SEF)
More information is available on the website:  http://www.hydrowinch.com  or contact Randy Rothe

COLORADO ROTORCRAFT ASSOCIATION   (PRA 38)
Meeting schedule and calendar published on Chapter 38's web site at:  http://www.PRA38.org
PIKES PEAK POWERED PARAGLIDING CLUB   (PPPPC)
“It’s that time of year when we try to contribute to the newsletter and let everyone know about our year.  It’s been a great year of flying, training and having fun in this most basic form of aviation, although Mother Nature has tried to discourage us with many evening thunderstorms and challenging winds.  We have added about five new members to our group and continue to train both local and out-of-town students.  I know I speak for the group when I say we appreciate having such a great place to fly from where we can share the skies and enjoy the comradery with the GA pilots.”  … Jerry Kerr
More info is available on website:  www.poweredparaglideringcolorado.com or contact Mathew Wich
MEADOW  LAKE  CALENDAR
MLAA Board Monthly Meetings … 2nd Tuesday each month … 5:00 pm, MLAA Hangar … 

2015:  Jan 13, Feb 10, Mar 10, Apr 14
May 12, 2015
  MLAA Annual General Membership Meeting … 6:30 pm, MLA O&M Hangar
May 16, 2015
  “International Learn to Fly Day”: stay tuned for add’l news for a Meadow Lake Open House
                                        MEADOW  LAKE  COMMUNICATIONS                                       .
How to Get Information:
Airport Website:  www.MeadowLakeAirport.com  (shortcut =  kFLY.us)
If you are a member of the MLAA, or a based pilot, please send us your e-mail contact info.  We provide info on taxiway & runway closures and TFRs by e-mail.  Sign up for news alerts at:   info@meadowlakeairport.com
MLAA Scheduled Board Meetings:  Second Tuesday of every month at 5:00 pm
13550 Piper Lane, Meadow Lake Airport.  (MLAA Hangar)  ..  ..  ..  ..  ..  ..  ..  ..  ..  ..  ..  ..  ..   All members welcome

Officers, Directors, Liaisons:

President
Dave Elliott
interagency coordination
falcon20flier@msn.com
(719)  339-0928  (cell)

Vice President
Richard Martin
building & vehicle maintenance
wemartin@sprintmail.com
(719)  683-6587  (home)
Secretary/Treas
Jeff Moore
financial management
jtq.moore@gmail.com
(719)  494-9110  (cell)

Director
Mike Barr
airfield maintenance
dmbarr01@msn.com
(719)  287-4204  (cell)
Director
Tom Shook
MLA website
tom@meadowlakeairport.com
(719)  641-3992  (cell)
Director
Larry Wright
building & vehicle maintenance
lbwright10@yahoo.com
(307)  331-1112  (cell)
Director
Brad Henry
liaison to MLA clubs & org
henry3636@msn.com 
(719)  651-8352  (cell)
Airport
Lee Wolford
Chairman
leefly@sprynet.com 
(719)  338-1370  (cell)
  Development
  Lee Lesher
    Member
lesherlee@gmail.com
(719)  440-5608  (cell)
  Committee (ADC)  Wyman Varnedoe   Member
phantomfuel@comcast.net 
(719)  338-0359  (cell)
Contact
JD Steward
EAA Chapter 72
jim@kdsteward.com 
(719)  499-3418  (cell)
Contact
John Scott
High Flights Soaring Club
john.scott@valleypine.net 
(719)  494-3195  (cell)
Contact
Randy Rothe
Soaring Eagles
randyrothe@gmail.com 
(719)  310-6052  (cell)
Contact
Mathew Wich
Pikes Peak Powered Paragliders
sungwich@me.com 
(719)  360-9424  (cell)
Contact
Lee Wolford
AOPA ASN representative
leefly@sprynet.com 
(719)  338-1370  (cell)
